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Brick Academy ôOpen Houseõ 

Charter Day - May 18  

 

Bernards Townshipõs Charter Day Festival will be held on             

Saturday, May 18. This yearõs event commemorates the 253rd 

anniversary of the granting of a Charter 

by King George II of England, establish-

ing Bernardston Township. This act was 

in appreciation for the services of Sir 

Francis Bernard (right), the son of a Brit-

ish Reverend. Bernard served as Royal 

Governor of New Jersey from January 27, 

1758 to July 4, 1760.  The Opening Cere-

mony by the Town Crier will take place  

in the center of Basking Ridge at Noon.  

In celebration, the Brick Academy will be open to the public 

from 11 AM to 5 PM.  Highlights of the museum include a time-

line of the historic 1809 building; Lord Stirling 18th C. manor 

house artifacts; Bernards Township 250th anniversary quilt; 

1752 Whitaker Deed; Indian Arrowheads; and current exhibits: 

ôHead to Toe: Victorian Fashionsõ, ôKitchen Help: 19th Century 

Household Itemsõ, and ôHistorical Politicians of the Somerset 

Hillsõ. The buildingõs top floor, restored to an 1890s schoolroom, 

includes period furniture, an antique pot-belly stove and activi-

ties for young visitors.  

To commemorate the historic event, there will also be a special 

display of Bernards Township history, a book sale of Around and 

About Basking Ridge, Liberty Corner and Lyons by local author   

June O. Kennedy, and free copies of the òPatent for Bernardston 

Townshipó.   

The Brick Academy, listed on the New Jersey and National           

Registers of Historic Places, is located at 15 West Oak Street in 

the center of Basking Ridge. For Charter Day information, visit 

www.thssh.org.  

http://www.thssh.org
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Archivist Wanted 
 

 

     Volunteer positions at the Historical  
Society are available for friendly people of 
all ages, capabilities and talents. Volunteer-
ing can be a great way to develop new 
friendships, explore new horizons for    
personal and professional growth and    
acquire new skills. Our volunteers are 
highly valued individuals who provide a 
key role to support THSSH's mission. 
     Currently a volunteer Archivist is 
needed. The archivist is a key member of 
THSSH who oversees its archival and    
research area. The archivist collects,      
organizes, digitizes, preserves, and pro-
vides access to various multimedia library 
and archival collections. The individual 
will also recommend policies and proce-
dures for the creation, maintenance and 
retention of  library and archival assets.            
     If you share a commitment to preserve 
and interpret the natural and cultural heri-
tage of the Somerset Hills, and you can 
commit a minimal amount of your time 
each month, you qualify to assume this 
position. It's great to be a part of a place 
that creates wonderful memories and               
enriches the lives of those who visit. 

IN MEMORIAMé 
 

With deep sadness, The Historical Society of the Somerset Hills acknowledges the passing of two women 

who played significant roles in the Somerset Hills area:  

Bernice òBeaó Dreesen (1928-2013) who served in various advisory positions at THSSH from 1987-

1993.  She was instrumental in the action to change the name of the Basking Ridge Historical Society to 

The Historical Society of the Somerset Hills, chaired many fund-raising events and was a staunch sup-

porter of historic preservation. The historic Dreesen residence in Bernardsville was used at various 

times for house tours and other fund-raising events.  

Priscilla Carswell Bruno  (1918-2013) was a distinguished musician, educator and supporter of his-  

toric preservation. Daughter of Arch Carswell, former Basking Ridge Historical Society president,                         

Mrs. Bruno had influenced the lives of just about every schoolchild with her musical education knowl-

edge taught in local schools. She encouraged childrenõs participation in chorus/singing, mentored Oak 

Ridge residents, and served on local recreation and cultural arts committees.  

New Jersey State Flag 
 

The ñStars and Stripesò will be celebrated on Flag Day, June 14. 

Do you know the design of New Jerseyôs state flag? 

The flag features óThe Great Seal of the 

State of New Jerseyô on a buff-colored 

background. Pierre Eugene du Simitiere 

created New Jersey's State Seal in 1777.  

The seal includes five state symbols:  

1. The helmet and the horse's head 

crest represent New Jersey's inde-

pendence as a state and status as one of the first states. In 

1787 it was the third state to sign the U.S. Constitution.  

Delaware was first and Pennsylvania was second.  

2. The woman on the left holding a staff with a liberty cap on 

top is Liberty. In ancient Rome, former slaves saw a liberty 

cap as a badge of freedom. The symbol became popular 

again during the Revolutionary War.  

3. The woman on the right is the Roman goddess of grain, Ce-

res. She holds a cornucopia, filled with the many fruits and 

vegetables produced in New Jersey. 

4. The three plows on the shield indicate New Jerseyôs third 

ratification vote and symbolize its agricultural tradition. 

5. The state's motto "Liberty and Prosperity" is written on the 

lower scroll. The seal was redesigned in 1928, and at that 

time, the year of statehood, 1776, was then added.  
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Museum Acquisition 
 

A framed, handwritten deed dated 
1799, conveying a large plot of  
Bernards Township land was            
donated to THSSH by Arthur Tho-
mas Lewis, III of Middlebury, Ver-
mont. The property of one Gavin 
McCoy was conveyed to one Tho-
mas Lewis. Included with the deed 
is a hand drawn map of the parcel.                                  
 

A descendant of Thomas Lewis, 
Arthur Thomas Lewis, married 
Miss Margaret Van Dorn. Arthur 
Thomas Lewis was the Treasurer of 
the Lewis Construction Company 
of New York City, the builders of 
most of the Childs Restaurants.  He 
and his wife were residents of         
Bernardsville and both are buried in 
the cemetery of the Presbyterian 
Church in Basking Ridge. 

Special Announcements 
 

Save the Date!: A Summer Social will be held on Sunday, June 23 

from 3:30 to 5:30 PM at the Brick Academy. Invitation to follow.  
 

Welcome New Members: Lynne Clare (Mountainside) and Lorraine 

Horine (Bernardsville). 
 

Research Center: As of May 1, the Research Center at the Brick 

Academy will be open by appointment only. The center contains local 

history books, property records, area maps, genealogy files, and            

historic preservation material. For an appointment call 908-221-1770. 
 

Correction Noted: Our apologies for the error printed in the 

ñMildred Van Dyke Becomes A Centenarian!ò story which appeared 

in the February 2013 edition of Inside the Brick Academy:  ñMildred 

Van Dyke and her late husband, Reverend Reinhardt Van Dyke,             

resided in the Township with their four sons.ò  
 
 

Seasonal Glow and Thoughtfulness: Throughout the winter months, 

the Brick Academy windows glowed with flickering candlelight to 

help spread cheer in our community. Visitors were greeted at the 

front door by a beautiful holiday wreath kindly donated by Flowers 

on the Ridge at 20 Lewis Street in Basking Ridge. We hope you ven-

ture out in the warm weather and visit the Brick Academy Museum. 

Craft Sunday: Coats of Arms 
 

On Sunday, February 24, students joined us in the 1890s schoolroom of the Brick Academy for 

a short review of Heraldry. Models of Coats of Arms were shown 

and their historic meanings were discussed.   

The children, in elementary grades 3 and 4, then designed their 

very own Coat of Arms with special attention to using symbols 

that represent them and their families. Parchment paper and 

vivid colors gave their designs an authentic feel. During the         

afternoon program, parents visited the Museumõs main floor for 

an informative õhistory lessonõ 

about the Brick Academy.  The dayõs session was coordinated by 

Education Committee members June Kennedy, Margaret Skelly, 

Paula Axt and Jean Garzillo. 

Craft Sunday has proven to be an enriching THSSH education 

program to engage local children in learning about history by 

creating early American crafts.   
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Pluckemin Artillery Cantonment 
  

Americaôs First Military Training Academy 
     

             By Brooks Betz 

 

The Pluckemin Artillery Cantonment holds historic American Revolutionary War importance. When the war 

broke out with Great Britain in 1775, Henry Knox, a Massachusetts patriot, befriended General George                    

Washington and quickly rose to become the chief artillery officer of the Continental Army. In this role he                    

accompanied Washington on most of his campaigns, and had some involvement in major actions of the war. 

Knox established training centers for artillerymen and manufacturing facilities for weaponry that were valu-

able assets to the fledgling nation. 
 

The Jacobus Vanderveer House, just to the north and west of the cantonment site, served 

as headquarters for General Henry Knox (left) during the winter of 1778-79. At that point 

the Continental Army, comprising about 1,000 soldiers and 60 cannons, was located in the 

small village of Pluckemin. Here General Knox established the Continental Army's first 

school for artillery and officer training which is considered the precursor to the United 

States Military Academy at West Point, New York which was founded in 1802, twenty-

four years later.    
 

As noted in the Regimental Orderly Book 3 on February 23, 1779, "General Knox states 

"The Academy is to be opened on Monday next when Mr. Colles the preceptor will attend every day in the wee 

Sundy excepted for the purpose of teaching the Mathematicks & cc. ... As the Officers of the Corps will be 

those means have an opportunity of acquiring a more particular and expansive knowledge of the profession 

and making themselves better qualified to discharge the duties of their respective stations - The General              

expect that they will apply themselves in good earnest to the study of this so essential & necessary Branch of 

Science - The duty they owe themselves - a regard for their own reputation and the just expectations of their 

Country: The General hoes will induce every Officer to pay the closest & most diligent attention." (sic) 
   

General Knox arrived at Pluckemin on December 7, 1778 and departed 

June 3, 1779 moving towards Pompton with the Continental Army that  

arrived from Middlebrook. After the war, the site was abandoned and    

remained a secret until 1913 when Henry (Max) Schrabisch, the former NJ 

State Archeologist, began his archeological efforts on the Pluckemin coun-

tryside that was later termed ñThe Digò. The exact location of the canton-

ment was not identified however until the early 1970s when a site drawing 

(right) was discovered. During the following four decades excavations by 

Clifford Sekel and John Seidel exposed the remains of the óArtillery Parkô 

and recovered over 190,000 artifacts, the majority of which are fragments 

of everyday military life (e.g. bayonet, uniform buttons, 18th century two-

tined fork). 
 

Today, the Pluckemin Artillery Cantonment is an overgrown wooded area and is not accessible to the public. 

To learn more, visit General Knoxôs Headquarters at the Jacobus Vanderveer House (open during special 

events) or go to www.jvanderveerhouse.org to experience a 3D Visualization of the lost buildings (e.g. the 

Academy, officersô barracks, storage sheds) as well as tools and daily activities of life on this Revolutionary 

War historic site.  
 

The Pluckemin Continental Artillery Cantonment Site is listed on the State and National Registers of  Historic Places.  

1770s drawing from Captain John Lillie.               
The large building in the center was                     

known as the Artillery Academy. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Washington
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Washington
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jacobus_Vanderveer_house
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Military_Academy
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Military_Academy
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Advertising Space Available  

For rates and requirements... 

contact Florence Hallgring  

908.221.1770 

 

WHATôS YOUR WHITE HOUSE IQ? ? ?  
 

1. Who was the first President born an American citizen? 
2. Who was the first President to take the nation into a declared war?  
3. Which President was the first to be elected after all women won the vote? 
4. Who was the first poet to take part in a presidential inauguration? 
5. Name two of the four presidents to win the Nobel Peace Prize. 
6. Which woman was the first to pursue her career before becoming First Lady? 
7. Who was the first Vice-president to become president when the previous officeholder died? 
8. Which former president was elected to the House of Representatives after serving his term? 
9. Which four presidents were assassinated? 
10. Who named the first African-American Supreme Court justice? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Credit: Kenneth C. Davis: Donôt Know Much About the American Presidents, PARADE MAGAZINE, October 28, 2012 

ANSWERS:  

1. Martin Van Buren, 2. James Madison, 3. Warren G. Harding, 4. Robert Frost  
5. Theodore Roosevelt, Woodrow Wilson, Jimmy Carter and Barack Obama 
6. Abigail Fillmore, 7. John Tyler, 8. John Quincy Adams 
9. Abraham Lincoln, James A. Garfield, William McKinley and John F. Fitzgerald 
10. Lyndon B. Johnson  

Please Patronize Our Sponsors:  



 

 

 

 

 

 

       

P.O. Box 136                                 

Basking Ridge, NJ 07920                                                             

908.221.1770                                                         

www.thssh.org 

 

Museum Hours:  

Sundays 2 to 4 PM 

 

THSSH Board of Trustees 

 Chairman: Marcella Miccolis Å President: Daniel Lincoln Å Recording Secretary: Robin Marion  

 Paula Axt, Brooks Betz, John Campbell, June Campbell, David Connolly, Sylvia Gambony, Pat Gray,                                                  

Florence Hallgring, June Kennedy, Connie Smythe, Lawrence Terricone, Martine White, and Sue Zibelli 
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